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VETERANS’ WEEK OBSERVATIONS
Each year, from November 5th–11th, hundreds 
of commemorative ceremonies and events will 
take place across our country to commemorate 
Veterans’ Week. These are opportunities for 
all Canadians to recognize the contribution 

our Veterans and Military personnel have made and to 
honour those who made the ultimate sacrifice on behalf 
of Canada. There are so many ways to remember and 
honour our Veterans: wear a poppy and attend a local 
Remembrance Day cenotaph ceremony. There are six 
cenotaphs that serve our district. They are located in 
Cole Harbour, North Preston, Porters Lake, Oyster Pond, 
Sheet Harbour and Moser River. Together, it is our duty to 
pass on our gratitude and keep the legacy and memories 
of our Canadian Veterans alive. Our deep military history 
and way of life recognizes the need for us to remember 
the sacrifices made by those who fought for our liberty, 
peace, security and freedom. This Veterans’ Week, take 
time to remember them so at the 11th hour, on the 11th 
day, of the 11th month take time out and observe a two 
minute moment of silence. This year I will be attending 
the Remembrance Day Ceremonies at the North Preston 
cenotaph.

16TH HRM VOLUNTEER CONFERENCE
One way that the municipality recognizes and supports 
its local volunteers is through its Annual HRM Volunteer 
Conference. This year marks the 17th year of providing 
valuable networking and learning opportunities for local 
volunteers. Volunteering contributes towards public safety, 
fosters good neighbours and builds great neighbourhoods. 
The conference will be held on Friday & Saturday, 
November 17th & 18th at the Double Tree Hilton (formerly 
Holiday Inn Harbourview ) 101 Wyse Road in Dartmouth. 
If you have any questions about the conference, please 
call Shauna Shirley at 902-869-4202 or 902-456-9683 
(to avoid long distance calling charges) or on the web at 
hrmvolunteerservices@halifax.ca. The conference agenda 
that can be found at: www.halifax.ca/about-halifax/
volunteering/volunteer-conference. The 2017 conference 
includes: Participant welcome packages; a wide selection 
of interactive sessions; dynamic and experienced speakers; 
community showcase; networking opportunities; lunch, 
nutrition breaks and refreshments. Registration is now 
open.

2018 VOLUNTEER AWARD NOMINEES
Each year HRM recognize the extraordinary contributions 
of individuals and groups who volunteer their time and 
skills to provide services and programs in our communities. 
Nominations are now being accepted in three categories: 
adult, youth (ages 13-19) and community group. 
Successful nominees will be notified in March 2018. An 
awards ceremony will coincide with and is in celebration 
of National Volunteer Week in April 2018. The deadline 
for nominations for the 2018 awards is Friday, December 
15th, To find out more information about the awards, 
nomination criteria and to nominate someone who’s made 
a difference in your community, go to: www.halifax.ca/
about-halifax/volunteering/volunteer-awards-halifax or 
send by Fax # 902-490-4535 or send by regular post to 

PO Box 1749, Halifax, NS B3J 3A5. You may also contact 
Shauna Shirley at telephone 902-869-4202 or 902-456-
9683 (to avoid long distance calling charges) or send an 
email message to hrmvolunteerservices@halifax.ca.

SNOW REMOVAL FOR SENIORS
There is a snow removal program available 
to seniors (65 years of age or older) and 
for persons with disabilities throughout all 
areas of HRM. The program is NOT available 
to landlords. You must reside in a single 
dwelling home that you own or rent. Its 
mandate is to provide a resource to clients 

for the removal of snow for safe access. The program is 
limited to those households with a combined total income 
not exceeding $32,000. To make more enquiries about 
this program, please call the 311 HRM Contact Centre 
or the YMCA at 902-483-3678.  You go to these web-
sites for further details: www.halifax.ca/transportation/
winter-operations/senior-snow-removal and/or www.
ymcahfx.ca/ymca-programs/ymca-senior-snow-removal/ 
Registration deadline is December 1st or sooner depending 
upon the demand. Completed applications may be faxed to 
902-423-8530 or can be mailed or dropped off in person 
to: YMCA Senior Snow Removal, Community YMCA, 2269 
Gottingen Street Halifax, NS B3K 3B7. Applicants will be 
placed on a list based on a first come, first serve basis. 
Apply now before the snowfall.

TAX EXEMPTION FOR LOCAL GROUPS
HRM can help some local non-profit organizations reduce 
their property tax payments through the Tax Relief for 
Non-Profit Organizations Program. Applications must be 
filed by November 30th. There are various types of tax 
reduction programs from Commercial to Residential Tax 
Rate Conversion, or two tiered level tax rate with 25%, 
50%. 75% or 100% tax exemption. More information about 
this tax relief program can be found at: www.halifax.ca/
business/doing-business-halifax/tax-relief-non-profit-
organizations 
Application forms can be retrieved on-line at:
www.halifax.ca/sites/default/files/documents/business/
grants/Application%20Form.pdf
Once completed, please send the application forms and all 
relevant documentation to :
HRM Grants Program: Non-Profit Tax Relief
c/o Finance and Asset Management
PO Box 1749, Halifax, NS, B3J 3A5,
or you can also return the application to a HRM Customer 
Service Centre in Musquodoboit Harbour and at Alderney 
Landing in Dartmouth.
Just a reminder to all community organizations that are 
already on this program that you must reapply annually to 
keep your registration and tax exemption level current.

SEEKING INPUT TO REDUCE POVERTY
The United Way Halifax and HRM are engaging communities 
to ensure issues of poverty are understood from urban 
and rural perspectives and to identify the solutions that 
can have the biggest impact. With this focus they are 
challenging communities to develop solutions that address 

the needs of those who are most vulnerable and strengthen 
long-term health and quality of life for all in our community. 
The possibilities are all around us and now is the time to 
act. HRM and United Way believe everyone has a role to 
play in getting to solutions. Please share your feedback and 
encourage others to contribute by November 9th www.
shapeyourcityhalifax.ca/Poverty-Solutions
To date, the Old School Gathering Place and Inclusion 
Works have agreed to be the ‘backbone’ for development 
of a coalition of groups from the Eastern Shore to help 
move some of these ideas of poverty reduction forward. 
They are currently calling themselves the Prosperity for All 
Coalition. Check out the Inclusion Works Facebook page 
for more info.

NS HUMAN RIGHTS AWARD NOMINATIONS
On its 50th anniversary, the NS Human Rights Commission 
invites Nova Scotians to nominate individuals or groups for 
the 2017 Human Rights Awards. Deadline for nominations 
is Friday, November 10th at 4:30 PM. The awards are 
presented annually by the Commission and Partners for 
Human Rights, a group of organizations dedicated to 
creating more respectful communities through promotion 
of human rights. Nominations can be made in three 
categories: youth, individual and groups/organizations and 
are for people or groups that support projects advancing 
human rights. Winners will be announced on December 
8th during the province’s International Human Rights Day 
celebrations. More information and nomination forms 
can be found online at: https://humanrights.novascotia.
ca/content/call-nominations-2017-nova-scotia-human-
rights-awards 

MUSQUODOBOIT HARBOUR PLEBISCITE
The communities of Musquodoboit Harbour, West 
Petpeswick, East Petpeswick, Smith’s Settlement and 
Ostrea Lake will be mailed a Plebiscite Question on 
whether or not they want to retain their local common 
area rate of ½ cent per $100 assessment. (for example a 
$200,000 property pays $10.) The origins of this local tax 
rate dates back to the late 1980’s when the ballfield lighting 
project was done by the rink. After HRM Amalgamation, 
the upkeep of those ballfield lights transferred to the 
municipality and its operational costs were incorporated 
into the general tax rate. Since then the fund was used to 
help pay for some local recreation projects in those areas.  
HRM staff has been working on the Plebiscite Question, 
its distribution list and the mechanics of how the vote will 
be conducted and counted. It is expected to be mailed 
out sometime in November. More information about this 
issue will be included with the ballot question. If it should 
stay, then there will be more consultation on how it will be 
managed.


